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Mr. Chairman: 

We would first like to say that we very much look forward to participating in 
tomorrow's commemoration in the General Assembly of the seventieth anniversary of the 
Charter of the United Nations. It is fitting that this Committee is taking up this agenda 
item at this time. 

We welcome consideration of the report of the Charter Committee, which had its 
annual meeting in February. We appreciate the opportunity to provide a few observations 
on the Committee's recent work. 

We believe the report records some positive movement in the work of the Charter 
Committee, particularly as it reflects a continuing examination of the matters with which 
the Committee should concern itself. The 2012 commemoration of the thirtieth 
anniversary of the Manila Declaration, dealing with the peaceful settlement of disputes, 
was again cited as an example of a timely undertaking that was appropriate for 
Committee consideration and on which it could agree. The "third country effects of 
sanctions" item on the Committee agenda, on the other hand, was again cited by many as 
an example of an item that had been overtaken by events and whose continued inclusion 
on the agenda makes little sense. 

I will return to that matter in a minute, as the issue of third country effects 
provides a window into the areas of Special Committee efficiency and working methods. 
A key aspect of Committee efficiency is the fact that the Charter Committee has a 
number of longstanding proposals before it. We believe - as we have stated many times 
before - that many of the issues these proposals consider have been taken up and 
addressed elsewhere in the United Nations. There is also a considerable degree of 
overlap in these proposals. These are reasons why the Committee has shown little 
enthusiasm for acting on or discussing these proposals in depth. 
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Having said that, we would note a positive development regarding this issue 
reflected in resolution 69/122, the resolution on the Charter Committee that was adopted 
by the General Assembly in December. Paragraph 3(b) of that resolution requests the 
Special Committee to continue to consider the third State-related sanctions issue in an 
appropriate manner and framework, including - and I quote - "the frequency of its 
consideration." What that additional language reflects is a balance between the views of 
those who believe that this issue is no longer appropriate for Committee consideration 
and those who believe that the issue should be kept on the Special Committee's agenda in 
the event of changed circumstances in future. The language reflects a compromise which 
would permit the issue to remain on the agenda ( at least for now), while dispatching with 
the need to have the Committee consider it- and have the Secretary-General produce 
reports on it -- every year, even though there have been no pertinent developments 
concerning it. 

Accordingly, in the spirit of compromise reflected in the GA resolution, we 
believe that the triennalization of this issue, at a minimum, should be discussed and 
hopefully agreed at the next meeting of the Special Committee. In the alternative, as we 
proposed in the Committee's meeting last February, there could be a Secretariat briefing 
on the issue in lieu of a written report. 

On the question of the General Assembly requesting an advisory opinion on the 
use of force from the International Court of Justice, we have consistently stated that the 
United 


